PENN TOWNSHIP WORKSESSION MINUTES June 20, 2012

A work session was held by the Penn Township Board of Supervisors on Wednesday, June 20, 2012 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, Pennsylvania. Those present: Supervisors William Moyer and Jon Payne. Absent: Fred Ulrich

No members of the public were present.

Price quotes were received for the four ton hot box. Motion by Jon Payne, seconded by Bill Moyer and approved, to purchase a four ton hot box from Spaulding Mfg, Inc at a cost of \$12,600 and the 30 day premium delivery provided the cost of the premium delivery does not exceed \$3000.00. If Spaulding Mfg, Inc cannot fulfill the bid, the next lowest bid will be accepted.

Motion to accept the new Personnel Policy by resolution, motion by Jon Payne, seconded by Bill Moyer and approved.

Letter received from Solicitor James Bathgate regarding the Christ United Methodist Church and their request to use plastic pipe instead of the required concrete pipe. The Church will be required to submit in written form any request for modification/waiver from the Ordinance.

Letter received from PTMA noting that according to ESCRA and DEP, no new sewer permits will be issued until ESCRA resolves organic issues and receives approval from DEP to again accept capacity from new connections.

The salt storage building site was reviewed.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:17PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary